Good Afternoon and Happy Holidays from the Student Government Association

We have had a very busy and productive semester that has not been without its own set of unique challenges. 

One of our primary focuses this semester has been internal reform and restructure intended to make SGA more consistent, representative, and effective. Our other primary focus has been the various Academic initiatives we have been working on with the Provost’s Office, Dr. Jolly’s Office, and the University Council. 

We currently have 3 different Academic policy initiatives working their way through the University Council Curriculum and Educational Affairs Committees. We hope to have those proposals ready for discussion before this body next semester. 

We have also been working on External Matters as well this semester including the successful Gubernatorial Debate we co-hosted with other University system SGA’s and we are working on our relationship with the Board of Regents through the Student Advisory council of the Board.  
In the areas of campus and student life we have been busy creating a Transportation Action Plan which will address any and all concerns students have about transportation on campus along with formal recommendations. We will also be making formal recommendations to President Adams regarding the issue of smoking on campus early next semester. We are in the process of doing further research on this matter and soliciting additional feedback to construct a plan that is both feasible and appropriate for our campus. We hope to wrap up these proposals, along with two student activities fee proposals we are working on with Vice President for Student Affairs, Dr. Bennett by the end of January.   
We have also been meeting with the Athletic Association to discuss ways to improve student ticketing models at our sporting events in order to see more students in the stands at events.  
And we are currently in the midst of our 1st annual Employee Recognition Week so if you see a building service worker, campus transit employee, or dining hall employee this week…you will see them with button’s that we gave to them. So please remember to say thank you to them for all that they do for this University. 
Speaking of recognition, We have been planning for our annual Professor Recognition banquet and will be soliciting nominations from students through next week for that event which will be held in January. 

We have been very pleased with the programs and initiatives we have been able to do this semester… some annual and some new. These include our annual “Tailgate with a Dream” which is our diversity tailgate, the Better Relations Day with Auburn University, The Beat Tech Canned food drive (which we did beat tech for a 3rd year), Fall commencement Speaker selection, the Mandatory Student Fee process, and our heavy involvement with the implementation of the QEP plan.

We are excited for another busy semester which will include stewardship over the All Campus Allocation Committee and process for a second year. And we are also excited to welcome Dr. Bill McDonald to campus who will be our Dean of Students starting in January and we look forward to working with him. 

Our final event for the semester will be tonight. We will be hosting our annual Desert with the Deans tonight at 6:30pm in the Tate Reception Hall. This is the annual meet and greet between the deans and the SGA senators and we look forward to seeing many of you there. Thanks you and Happy Holidays.  
